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WILMINGTON MEMORIAL Hall 
Chair’s Report 2017
Once again I must thank all the committee for the tieless work they have all put in over the last year.
Most of the year has been taken up with sorting out a second leak under the floor. This has now been solved by rerouting the incoming main and major hall feeds so now there is no water running under the floor and all old pipes have been capped.
To archive this we had to reroute the main feed from the street to  a position in the kitchen where a new stop-cock has been placed. The water feed to the toilet side of the hall has now been rerouted under the stage. To facilitate this we had to open up access to the under stage area. We then took the opportunity to use this area for table storage. We then had to have the floor reinstated from the damage caused in fixing the original leek also getting  the floor striped to match the 2 areas. This work took 10 months to put in place and get completed. We have been very lucky in securing another grant of £7000-00 from the Lottery Grants For All fund which has allowed us to carry out this work without depleting our funds.
The other area of interest this year was that we have decided to try out a new online booking system. We are running and paying for a year which we will review at the time of next year’s payment to see if it is doing what we want. I would like to thank Barbra Harris our booking sectary for the amount of work she has put in transferring all the relevant information to the new system.
So that brings us to the end of yet another uneventful year! Let’s hope next year will be easier. But I am sure something or somebody will come up with a good idea which will need us all to pull together to keep the hall in the condition we have left it this year 
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